Peterborough Utilities Group
1867 Ashburnham Drive, PO Box 4125, Station Main
Peterborough ON K9J 625

February 2, 2017

Ms. Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board
2300 Yonge Street,

27" Floor, P.O. Box 2319
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

EB-2016-0100 PETERBOROUGH DISTRIBUTION INC.
2017 COST OF SERVICE APPLICATION DEFERRAL REQUEST

On January 3, 2017 we wrote to request for a deferral of our 2017 cost of service
application. In that request we further requested permission to file a price cap incentive
rate application for 2017.

We are writing to confirm we will not be pursuing the filing of a price cap incentive rate
application for 2017.

We will not be asking for amendment to rates given that we will shortly be coming to the
Board with a MAAD application with respect to the proposed transaction to dispose of
Peterborough Distribution Inc. to Hydro One Inc.

Two hard copies of this letter will be sent to the Board in addition to filing via RESS.

Thank for your consideration of this matter, and should you require any further
information, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Telephone (705) 748-9301 ext 1280
e-mail jstephenson @ peterboroughutilities.ca




